
Town Talk
Website
www.town.stpaul.ab.ca

5101 50 St. P.O. Box 1480, St. Paul T0A 3A0 Town Office
780.645.4481

April 28, 2020

ADMINISTRATION

COUNCIL MEET ING S A RE NOW VI A

Go to www.stpaul.ca;
Click Townhall;

Select "Live Stream - Council"

** Meetings start at 7 p.m. and are the 2nd & 4th
Monday of every month.**

Live Stream

PUBLIC WORKS

Construction of a Fire Pit:
a. Pits shall be at least 3 meters (10 Feet) from any

combustible structures including fences or decks.
b. There shall be no overhead wires, clotheslines or tree

branches.
c. Pits shall be constructed of non-combustible materials.
d. The base of the pit shall rest on sand, gravel or

concrete.
e. Fire pits should be less than 1 meter (39 inches) in

diameter and depth.
f. All fire pits shall have a metal screen spark guard cover

while in use.
Using your Fire Pit:

a. Do not burn garbage, lawn clippings, branches, leaves
or yard refuse in your pit.

b. Use only dry, clean firewood. No treated lumber scraps.
c. Keep your fire small. No bonfires.
d. Respect your neighbors. Make sure smoke is going

straight up.
e. Fire pits shall be used for cooking or warming purposes

only.
Safety Points:

a. Adult supervision at all times.
b. Keep screen cover in place except to add

wood.
c. Keep a water hose or pail nearby.
d. Make sure your fire is out when you leave it.
e. Again, keep your fire small.

Town of St. Paul
Bylaw # 2019-02 - Fire Department Bylaw

PARKS &
ReCReATION

In mid March the Town Council decided to close all recreation facilities
and playgrounds for 30 day to mitigate the spread of COVID-19. Since

then the Province has declared a State of Public Health Emergency
and the closure of these facilities now falls under their authority. All

recreation facilities and playgrounds will stay closed until further notice.
Rec Facilities include;

The CAP Arena
The Clancy Arena

The Aquatic Center
The Curling Rink
The Golf Course
The Rec Center
All Playgrounds

All Ball Diamonds and Soccer Fields
Tennis Courts

Pickleball Courts
Skatepark - located at Pool

Thank-you for your understanding. “Stay Home, Stay Safe”

TRANSFER STATION
SPRING/SUMMER HOURS

May 1 - September 30
Tuesday thru Friday: 12pm - 8pm
Saturday: 9am - 5pm
Closed Sunday & Monday

Spring Cleanup
May 11 to 23, 2020
Residents can dispose of fridges, freezers

and water coolers that contain Freon
without paying the $20 Freon removal fee

during Spring Cleanup.
Items should be taken to the Transfer Stations located in the region.

The fee waiver is valid only during Spring Cleanup

Items can be taken to the County of St. Paul, Town of St. Paul,
Town of Elk Point or the Evergreen

Regional Waste Management Transfer Stations.

For locations and hours see www.evergreenwaste.ca

PLANNING &
DeVeLOPMeNT

excavation or stockpile;
building or an addition;
change of use of land or building (ie. new business or change of one business to
another type of business);
change in intensity (ie. use of single family home to a business or multi-family home;
placement of refuse or waste material on lands;
use of land for storage or repair of motor vehicles or other machinery;
demolition or removal of a building;
placement of an already constructed or partially constructed building (ie. sheds over
10' on one side/ mobile home);
landscaping where grades/drainage may be affected;
decks higher than 2 feet above ground;
home occupation (major or minor);
fence;
signs.

Check with the Planning & Development Team to see if you require a permit for:

Development Permit



FCSS / FAMILY
RESOURCE NETWORK

780-645-5311

Our focus at FCSS is to enhance the social
well-being of our community. We’ve created a

Family Connection Tool to assist you and your family to stay
connected during this social distancing time.

We have suggestions, supplies and caregiver support for
those who may be struggling.

If you are a low income FAMILY / SINGLE / RECENTLY UNEMPLOYED give
us a call and let us know what you need.

Join us in our sidewalk connection
project May 4-15th. Chalk up your
driveway or sidewalk with what

ever inspires you and release your
creative side.

Take a picture and email it to us,
we’d love to share your creations.

Adding color to our community is a
beautiful thing.

info@stpaulfcss.ca
If you need chalk let us know! Our

Chalk fairies will drop some off
780-645-5311

Sidewalk Connection
May 4-15th

Our focus at FCSS is to enhance the social
well-being of our community.

We’ve created a Senior Connection Tool to assist you to stay
connected during this social distancing time.

We have suggestions, supplies and support for those who
may be struggling.

If you are a SENIOR give us a call and let us know what you need.
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